
 

         RPOA news A publication of the Ross Property Owners’ Association, representing Ross Residents since 1961. 

Mission 
The Ross Property 

Owners’ Association 
(RPOA) has  
represented Ross 

Residents since 
1961.   

The organization’s mission as it 
appears in the By-laws is “to  
provide funds and services for the 
benefit of the general community 
of the Town of Ross.”   Through 

the financial support of its    
members, the RPOA has worked 
to inform residents of important 
issues and to contribute to the 
continual improvement of the 

community. 

    The Association holds monthly 
meetings at 7:15 pm at the Town 
Hall on the Monday immediately 
preceding the Town Council  
meeting.  RPOA members are 
encouraged to participate in our 
monthly meetings.  Issues      

pertaining to Town matters are 
discussed, particularly those   

currently before the Council. 

www.RPOAross.org 
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RPOA’s 2019 Projects 
     
     Thank you once again for your 

generous donations to RPOA this 
year!  Here are photos showing you 

the RPOA projects in 2019: 
  

    1.  The hanging flowers in  

front of the downtown park were 
purchased by the RPOA and are  

watered by volunteer Sally Newson. 
   

      
2. The RPOA paid for half  

the cost ($20,000) of installing 
three new light poles in down-

town. At right is a photo of the 
new light pole for the parking lot 

next to the Post Office.    
  

 
     3.  The RPOA is contributing  

a small amount ($5,000) to the 

renovation of Natalie Coffin Park towards a historic plaque, 
a bike rack and hopefully a new drinking fountain. 

     We have many other 
projects ahead to benefit the Town of Ross. All of 

this is only possible because of your help! Thank you 
again! 
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 Undergrounding the  

Utilities in Ross 
     The devastating fires of the past few years  

have caused many residents in Ross to ask what is 
involved in getting our utilities buried underground. 
     Fortunately there is a program in California  

that enables communities to band together and, in 
concert with the Town, finance these projects over 

30 years. These are owner-financed projects; 
there are no state or municipal funds available 

to pay for undergrounding.  
     The program, called a 20B district, has been  
used in our neighboring communities of Tiburon and 

Belvedere over the past ten years. Belvedere has 
successfully underground approximately 95% of their 

overhead wires. 
     The Town has been working on a policy to guide 
the formation of undergrounding districts. There 

have been three Town Council meetings which      
included this subject on the agenda in the past 18 

months. 
At the next Council meeting in November, the 
Council expects to vote on the final policy. 

     A proposed district comprised of Glenwood Ave, 
Lagunitas Road, Fernhill Ave and Norwood Ave is 

currently in the first phase of formation. An initial 
group reached out to neighbors over a year and a 
half ago and learned there was strong interest. 

     They then worked with the Town to follow all 
the necessary steps to initiate a petition. The  

Town requires that at least 65% of neighbors in  
the district boundary sign the petition. Additionally, 
there is engineering work that needs to be done 

both before and after the petition. Over 65% of 
neighbors in the Glenwood District have now signed 

the petition. 
     A few other Ross neighborhoods are also  
looking at what it takes to form a district on their 

street. Once the Town finalizes the policy, they will 

also be publishing FAQs with detailed answers to 

the many questions residents have. 
     We’ll be watching the progress of the  

Glenwood District as they pioneer this effort in 
Ross. 
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Free First Aid Class at Ross School on Saturday, Nov. 16th 

The RPOA looks forward to working with the Marin Medical Reserve Corps on the 
presentation of “First Aid for Disaster Response” at the Ross School Gym scheduled 

for Saturday, Nov. 16th from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m.      

 

First Aid for Disaster Response (FADR) 
Life Saving Skills you’ll use when emergency professionals can’t get there 

Marin Medical Reserve Corps 
Marin Medical Reserve Corps Foundation 

 
Saturday, November 16, 2019 , 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 

 

 

Ross School Gymnasium, 9 Lagunitas Road, Ross 

Pre-registration required by November 11  (25 spots ONLY)  

 

 

To register, please contact Jeff Koblick: jeffkoblick@icloud.com  

 

Learn how to:  
 Recognize a basic life threat  

 Clear and protect an airway  

 Stop severe bleeding; includes principles and practice of tourniquet application 

 Apply a splint and sling 

 Safely lift and carry a victim  

 

 This four-hour, skill-building workshop trains participants to recognize life threats   

rapidly, protect an airway and stop bleeding.  

 Although designed for non-medical volunteers, many MDs, RNs and EMTs have        
attended the workshop and evaluated it as a timely and valuable update in knowledge       

and skills.  

 Marin Medical Reserve Corps MDs, RNs and EMTs lead the training and provide         
individual coaching. Marin County Department of Health & Human Services will provide    

Continuing Education Credits to MMRC RNs and EMTs who complete the class.  

 

 “I feel more confident I can help, after taking this class.” -- FADR Participant  

           The focus is to build skills to help save a life in the first few minutes to hours after a 

major disaster, when 911 crews likely won’t be able to help everybody that needs help. 

 The class is very interactive in design: short lectures, demonstrations, ample time to      
practice skills, expert presenters and coaches to guide your practice, use first aid supplies 

you normally can find at home. 
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2019 RPOA 

MEMBERS ($35- $99) 

BEARS ($100 TO $199 CONTRIBUTION INDICATED IN CAPS) 

SUPER BEARS ($200 OR MORE CONTRIBUTION INDICATED IN CAPS**) 

SUPER BEARS 

BETH ALLEN** 

THE BALMASEDA FAMILY** 

JERILYN & CREGG BAUMBAUGH** 

THE BRANSON SCHOOL** 

LINDA BROWN** 

MARY & JIM BUIE** 

BILL & JEANNE CAHILL** 

GINO AND MARIANNE CANORI** 

RIVER A. COHEN & GUY KERI** 

JUDY DAWSON** 

FRANK & DIANE DOODHA** 

PAT & HAROLD ENGLE** 

BOB & CHRIS FEIBUSCH** 

JOSH & KARA FISHER** 

MIKE & SUSAN GILLFILLAN** 

SUSAN M. GIORGI** 

STEVE HAUSER  

& ELIZABETH ROBBINS** 

LENI & DOUG HERST** 

RICH & KATIE HOERTKORN** 

WENDY & JURGEN HUCK** 

DAN KALAFATAS & HADLEY MULLIN** 

JOHN C. KERN** 

JOHN & KIM KIECKHEFER** 

JEFF & PHYLLIS KOBLICK** 

KIM & BOB KRISTOFF** 

ROBERT & JENNIFER LEATHERS** 

JOHN L. LEVINSOHN** 

BETSY & ED MCDERMOTT** 

MARK MCLAUGHLIN** 

AMELIA & KEN MORRIS** 

CARLA ROTH & DAVID NASAW** 

DAVID AND GINA NELLESEN** 

MEKHALA & MICHEL OLTRAMARE** 

CLYDE & JANET OSTLER** 

KEN & CANDICE OVERMAN** 

MARY & BILL POLAND** 

BRUCE & BONNIE POTTER** 

BRENT H. & BARBARA B. REID** 

DAVID RILEY & SARAH FRIAR** 

GARY & JANET SCALES** 

SUSAN & DICK SCHLIESMANN** 

NAJAH SHARKIAH** 

PATTI & BEN SHIMEK** 

MARCIA & MICHAEL SKALL** 

ELLIS M. STEPHENS** 

THOMAS W. WEISEL ** 

DAN & IRIS WINEY** 

DENNIS & LESLIE BRUSH** 

 

BEARS 

SHADI & PAIGE ABOUKHATER 

MICHAEL & NANCY ALVAREZ 

MARY AMONETTE 

SKIP BERG 

JEFFREY & LESLIE BERGHOLT 

LORAINE & ROBERT BERRY 

TOM & SANDY BERTELSEN 

MARY BLACK 

PAUL & ANN BRENNER 

JOEY BUCKINGHAM 

JONATHAN M. & TYLER CHILD 

JANELL & JOE CIATTI 

SCOTT CLARK & HOLLY TATE 

PATRICIA L. COHN 

BEARS (Continued) 

JCOLBY & CASKIE COLLET 

O ANN & JULIEN COLLINS 

MARIE & BRIAN COLLINS 

BILL & LAURA CONROW 

CECILIA CONTE 

TONY CURTISS & MARTA OSTERLOH 

GREGG O. & KRISTI A. DAWLEY 

DUDLEY & MICHAEL DELBALSO 

MOHAMMAD DIAB & MARY JANE ELLIOT 

JACK & BEVERLY DOMET 

CHRISR & LINDSAY DUNHAM 

DAVID & CLAUDIA EISEMAN 

ROBERT & KATHERINE ELLIOTT 

GREGORY & YVONNE FISHER 

ANNE & MASON FLEMMING 

BARBARA & TOM GAFFNEY 

NANCY GILMOUR 

THEO & KARA GOLDIN 

CHARLES & BARBARA GOODMAN 

JON & LINDA GRUBER 

PEGGY HAAS 

RICHARD M. HALL 

DIANA HAMMER 

JIM & STEPHANIE HARLEEN 

CHRISTOPHER & YOLANDE HELLER 

KRISTIN & RICH HOGAN 

LISA JAMES & MURRAY KENNEY 

MICHAEL & BARBIE JOHN 

JOHN & GLENNIS JONES 

DONNA & DON KELLEHER 

KRISTINE KELLEY & JAMES MARTLING 

NELSON & ELISABETH LAMPERT 

EDWARD & CAM LANPHIER 

KC & STEVE LAUCK 

EDWARD & KAY LEE 

JEREMY & CHARLOTTE LEVIN 

CINDY & SAM LIVERMORE 

WALLY & ROSEANNA LOURDEAUX 

JEFFREY C. LUCAS 

BRIAN LURIE & CAROLINE FROMM-LURIE 

ELIZABETH MARLOW & BRIAN MILLER 

J. W. Y. MARTIN, III 

CHARLES & CLAIRE MCBRIDE 

BARBARA & RELTON MCCARROLL 

DR. MARILYN H. MCGOVERN 

KATY & FRANCIS MCGOVERN 

BRUCE & JANET MCLELLAN 

PAIGE & CHAD MEUSE 

JEFF & KATELIN MEZZETTA 

ROBERT R. & CAROL L. MOMSEN 

ZARA & DENNIS MUREN 

LEE & STEPHANIE NOTOWICH 

MARGARET PARTLOW 

LIEBE PATTERSON 

DEBBIE & TOM PILIERO 

PHILIP & SHARON PILLSBURY 

MARIA PITCAIRN 

BEN POLK & ERIN KINIKIN 

STEVEN & KIRSTEN POLSKY 

EARL POPPLEWELL & CYNTHIA WOLLAM 

MRS. ROBERT REDFIELD 

DR. & MRS. JOEL RENBAUM 

PHILIP & SUSANNA W. RICE 

RICHARD & MARILYN RIEDE 

BOB AND SHERI RIEDEL 

BEARS (Continued) 

JAMES & HEATHER ROSENFIELD 

DAN ROSENTHAL 

ROSS HISTORICAL SOCIETY/MOYA 

RUS & DIANE RUDDEN 

PAUL & DEBBY SAGUES 

DONALD SAUNDERS 

BARNEY & TEMPLE SCHAUBLE 

SALLY SHEKOU & ROBERT HERBST 

PAMELA SHER 

CAROL & HAROLD SHERLEY 

LYLE SHLAGER & ANDRIA LANGENBERG 

KEN & JUDY SIEBEL 

ANN AND CHUCK STEVENS 

STEPHEN & JACQUELINE SWIRE 

BILL & SUE TALMAGE 

RICHARD THALHEIMER 

PAUL VIOLICH 

DAVID & KAY WERDEGAR 

LISA B. & EDWARD W. WILLIAMS 

DOUGLAS & NANCY WOLCOTT 

MICHAEL WOOD 

TIMOTHY & ASHLEY WOOD 

MICHAEL ZEFF 

CAROLYN ZEISS &  ROBERT CONTRERAS 

 

MEMBERS 

Ron & Allison Abta 

Sandra & Darr Aley 

Peter & Trish Allen 

Liz Amini 

Suzanna Anderson 

Sonia Badalamenti 

Tim Baughman & Julie McMillan 

Noah B. Berry 

Dick Bobo & Ann Sorgen 

Meade & Terri Boutwell 

Daniel & Alanna Brady 

Richard & Dorothy Breiner 

Carla Buchanan 

Kevin Buckholtz & Ruth Krueger 

Tom Byrnes 

Jim & Megan Calhoun 

Megan Callahan & Erik Pavelka 

Bruce & Lynn Chatley 

Ward & Melinda Ching 

David Churton 

Leland & Kristen Clemons 

Ruth & Frederick Coe 

Ann Cognato 

Susan & Mitch Cohen 

Lionel Conacher & Joan Dea 

Danielle & Baird Conner 

Gay J. Conway 

Deborah & Peter Crudo 

Munzer Dajani 

Don & Marlene Delong 

Bill & Sarah Devlin 

Roger Dickerson 

Jennifer Dickinson & Luca Mota 

Monica Duflock 

Daniel & Andrea Elkort 

Bill Feigenbaum 

Georgia Felger 

Ken & Thana Fineman 

Tallie & Tom Fishburne 

MEMBERS  (Continued) 

William & Meghan Forman 

Lynne & Michael Foster 

Margaret Francis 

Ken Frankel & Susan Nielsen 

Geoffrey Franklin 

Daniel S. Fredrich 

Michael Furlotti 

Jane Gammill 

Len & Nancy Garrison 

Rose E. Gehm 

Joy & Bruce Goldberg 

Lisa & Mike Gorham 

Rolando & Gloria Gotti 

Diane Grialou 

Margie & David Guggenhime 

Corinee McLain Hedrick 

Frank & Lenore Heffernan 

Paul & Valerie Herzog 

Robert & Anne Hickey 

Scott & Debra Hilleboe 

Judith A. Hiltner 

Nancy Wayne Holter 

Marcel & Liora Houtzager 

Kevin & Dyanne Howley 

C. Wray Humphrey 

J. Patrick & Irene Hunt 

Thomas M. Jackson & Kathleen Grant 

Timothy & Martha Kelly 

Patrick & Jennifer Kiss 

Beach & Janey Kuhl 

Jeffrey & Carol Kuhn 

Jack & Barbara Lake 

Stephanie Lamarre 

Barry S. & Mary A. Landfield 

David & Margie Laub 

Dana and Spencer Lee 

Sue Lemmon 

Mal Litwiller & Teri Dowling 

John & Annie Longley 

Kate Lord 

Theani C. Louskos 

Nancy A. MacPhee 

Mark & Jennifer Malcoun 

Doreen & Frank Malin 

Jay & Marian Mancini 

Marin Art & Garden Center,  

[Antonia Adezio, Executive Director] 

Chris & Mary McFadden 

Sally McGivern 

Leroy & Esther Meshel 

Dorothy Meyer 

Joan Mickle 

Lynn & Henry Moody 

Doug & Michael Moore 

Peter & Amanda Mortimer 

Erin & Darius 

Harry & Susan H. Neuwirth 

Geoff & Julian Nichol 

Bill & Carland Nicholson 

Wendel & Lissa Nicolaus 

Carol & Stepehn Nimelstein 

Molly Noble and Bob Guilbault 

Liz & Pedro Nogueiro 

Kathy & Bill Nunan 

Kimberly Nunes 

MEMBERS  (Continued) 

Brien & Katrina O'Connell 

Susan & Dan Ohlson 

Arline S. O'Neill 

Garth & Jaqueline Osterman 

Garril Page 

Drs. Diana & Francis Parnell 

Ann & Dave Peterson 

Katherin Petty 

Edgar & Judy Rainin 

Arkell Rasiah 

Kelley & Mary Reid 

Kate & Zeb Ripple 

Kristin & Jim Robillard 

A.J. and Melissa Rohde 

Martin & Betsy Rosen 

Michael & Elika Rosenbaum 

Robert & Alyssa Rothman 

Martha & Paris Royo 

Matt & Amy Sagues 

Brian & Suzi Salmen 

Robert & Diane Schneider 

Charles & Sally Secor 

Bill & Janet See 

Charlie & Renee Sheppard 

John & Mary Siebel 

Susan and Bob Skinner 

Larry & Jackie Slayen 

Javier Soltero & Emily Morris-Soltero 

Leo & Ingrid Stadnick 

Gita & Nick Stiritz 

Tracy Stott & Richard Torney 

Sean & Nancy Svendsen 

David & Sarah Swain 

Charlotte Sweeny 

Maniel J. & Michele L. Tedford 

Matilda M. Thompson 

Cris & Pilar Torresi 

Adam & Libby Tracy 

Patty Treadwell 

Carolyn & Y.K. Tsai 

Herb & Nancy Tully 

Kimberly Tully-Sutton 

Walter & Mirjana Villere 

Singh & Blanche Virk 

Robert J. Walker 

William Whistler & Natalie Wilson 

Judy Flannery & William Wiley 

Phil Wolfson 

Peter & Anne Wooster 

Mary & Harold Zlot 
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RPOA Bears and Super Bears Make a Difference 
Becoming a member of the Ross Property Owners’ Association is as easy as giving $35 for an 

annual membership.  Even at this level the dollars add up and allow the RPOA to support 
many of the efforts that go toward making our Town so unique.  When bigger projects like  

additional light poles in the Commons or helping to renovate the Three Bear Hut come up, the 
RPOA is able to make a difference because of the wonderful generosity of those members who 
give more.  To become a Bear, members are encouraged to give $100 or more.  To become a 

Super Bear, members give $200 or more.  Almost 80% of the money raised each year by the 
RPOA comes from these more generous contributions.  These members have shown us all 

what giving back to community can do in shaping its character.  Please consider giving 
what you can and come to one of our monthly meetings to find out more about the 

roll the RPOA plays in the Town of Ross. 
 
 

Help Ross School Foundation by dining at Gott’s 

 Gott’s Roadside restaurant, located at Bon Air Shopping Center, is            

generously donating a portion of all sales on Monday November 4 to the          

Ross School Endowment.  100% of all money raised during this day will go          

into the Endowment fund which was established by members of our community     

to support Ross School educational initiatives for years to come.  Please tell all      

of your friends and neighbors to join us at Gott’s and support our school! 
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 THE 

   VILLAGE CORNER 

 IS OPEN! 

 

 

   A modern spin on the American corner convenience  

store, the Village Corner is a new “grab & go” market in downtown Ross located in the 

previous Alain Pinel space across the parking lot from the Post Office and across the 

street from Ross School. The Village Corner offers fresh juices, breakfast and lunch items 

from Taste Café in Fairfax, drip coffee and tea, a variety of farmer’s market-style snacks, 

Whalebird Kombucha, Equator Coffee nitro cold brew on tap, and ice cream novelties 

from Negranti Creamery and Tara Organics.  

 The Village Corner is the newest addition with a focus on revitalizing Ross’      

downtown, increasing retail options, and building a more engaging landscape for         

residents to shop and dine. Planning is underway for a street patio/parklet in front         

of the market that would include shade trees, seating, bike racks, planters, and more    

to provide a community gathering area for all. 

 The proprietor of the Village Corner is Sally Newson, a 15-year previous resident of 

Ross who also owns and manages Mind Tank Work Club, a co-working and meeting space 

next to Marche Aux Fleurs in the Ross Garage building, as well as Mind Tank HQ, which 

offers five private office communities throughout Marin County (two in Ross, three in the 

Larkspur Landing area).  

 “I have fond memories of taking my kids to Eddie’s after school for treats and 

wanted to recreate that experience for the Ross School kids,” said Newson. “I also  

enjoy eating healthy and discovering quality local products, such as at farmer’s  

markets, so part of the fun of the Village Corner is curating the types of products that are 

appreciated.” One example is the Negranti Creamery ice cream sandwiches and cups, 

which Newson discovered while visiting Paso Robles recently. Made from sheep’s milk 

from the family’s ranch, the ice cream is lower in fat and calories with more  

protein, calcium and vitamins. Newson special-orders weekly, choosing the cookie/ice 

      cream combinations.  

           The feedback from the Town, young and old, has 

      been  extremely positive. “It seems everyone who 

      walks in the door gets a big smile on their face and 

      says how happy they are that we are open.  We  

      have many wonderful new shops and dining options 

      in Ross now, such as Tony Tutto’s and coming soon 

      Crown & Crumpet, which will be a breakfast and 

      lunch café.  It’s exciting to see Ross become a  

      vibrant downtown again, and more to come!” 



Visions for Marin:  

The Legacy of Caroline Sealy Livermore 

 

    In December, the BayWood Artists will     
join with the Marin Art and Garden Center     

to commemorate the life of conservationist 
Caroline Sealy Livermore. In celebration of  
her life, the Artists will be painting at many of 

the locations preserved by Caroline’s work.  

      In the 1930’s, Caroline brought together 

groups of Marin County women who shared an 
interest in their    environment. Through their 
efforts, the Marin Art and Garden Center was 

created on this uniquely beautiful property. 
Caroline had the vision and foresight to initiate 

the preservation of many other special places 
in Marin including Samuel P. Taylor State Park, Tomales Bay State Park, Mount Tamalpais, 
Stinson Beach, Marin Headlands, Angel Island, The Lyford Mansion, Richardson Bay        

Sanctuary, Audubon Canyon Ranch and Point Reyes National Seashore. In her lifetime       
she helped found the Marin Conservation League, the Marin Audubon Society, Angel Island 

and Point Reyes  National Seashore Associations. Much of the beauty we see every day 

around us in Marin County is preserved for all time by the work of Caroline Livermore.  

      The BayWood Artists will show, and offer for sale, their original works of art at the Studio 

located in the Marin Art and Garden Center. Half of the proceeds will go to the Center to help 
fund their ongoing programs.  Please save the dates and join us at this exciting event. The 

BayWood Artists group is a unique and diversified combination of professional artists who 

share a passion for saving and preserving our San Francisco Bay Area environment. 

 

          The BayWood Artists are Christin Coy, Laura Culver, Jon Francis,      

Robert Frank, Sherrill Miller, Zenaida Mott, Lissa Nicolaus, Robert Gantt 

Steele and guest artists Jean Sanchirico and Elaine West.  

 

Visit us at baywoodartists.org 

Marin Art & Garden Center 

30 Sir Francis Drake Blvd. 

Ross, CA 94947  /  415-455-5260 

SAVE THE DATES:  

December 13-15, 2019 
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ROSS PROPERTY OWNERS’ ASSOCIATION 

P.O. BOX 747 

ROSS, CA 94957 
ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

ROSS PROPERTY OWNERS’ 
ASSOCIATION MEMBERSHIP 

 

Membership is open to ALL RESIDENTS of 

the Ross community, including those living 

in Kentfield within the Ross School border.  

We encourage all to attend the once-a-

month meeting to voice your opinion on 

Town matters. 

We hope you will support the Association 

this year and help to insure that the RPOA 

continues its great tradition of service to 

the community. 

Dues: Members: $35 

         Bears: $100-$199  

         Super Bears: $200 and more     

 

Please make your check payable to: Ross 

Property Owners’ Association and mail to:  

RPOA, P.O. Box 747, Ross, CA 94957. 

REGULAR TOWN COUNCIL MEETINGS 
Held the 2nd Thursday of the month in the Town Hall 

RPOA MEETINGS 
Held at 7:15 pm on the Monday preceding the 

Town Council Meeting in the Town Hall 

TOWN’S EMAIL 
To join the Town’s email list and receive Town notices, 

contact Linda Lopez: llopez@townofross.org 

Please visit RPOA’s website to 

view this newsletter and for more 

information about our organization: 

www.RPOAross.org 

ROSS PROPERTY 

OWNERS’ ASSN. 

 

 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

2019 

 

JEFF KOBLICK 

President, Box 776 

 

MARCIA SKALL 

Vice-President, Box 216 

 

IRIS WINEY 

Secretary, Box 1472 

 

JOHN KIECKHEFER 

Treasurer, Box 238 

 

MIKE GILLFILLAN 

Board Member, Box 1452 

 

ANNE HICKEY 

Board Member, Box 521 

 

 

www.RPOAross.org 

 
 
 
 

 
 

2019 RPOA BOARD 

 

(Left to right) 

Mike Gillfillan, Iris Winey,  

Jeff Koblick, Marcia Skall, 

John Kieckhefer 

[Not pictured is Anne Hickey] 

OUR NEXT MEETING IS: 

Monday, November 11, 2019 

Please join us at 7:15 PM 

Ross Town Hall 


